BULLETIN

October 28, 2019

NABET-CWA/NBC NASCAR NEGOTIATIONS BULLETIN #3

NABET-CWA opened formal face-to-face negotiations for a new collective bargaining
agreement with NBCSN for NASCAR productions. The parties met at NBCUniversal’s
headquarters at 30 Rock on October 24™, 2019 in New York City.

Representatives of bargaining committees for both parties met to establish ground rules for the
negotiations and to exchange initial contract proposal packages.

The Union is represented by NABET-CWA Sector Vice President and Local 11 President Lou
Marinaro, Local 11 General Counsel Max Sicherman, Local 31 Vice President Bantu
Opiotennione, and Shop Stewards John Duffy and Dean Kamienski.

The Union’s bargaining committee emphasized the importance of achieving a fair deal in a
timely fashion that addresses the unique concerns of members working NASCAR races. The
Union demanded a contract that reflects the contributions NABET-CWA members make to the
Company’s numerous achievements and successes.

The Union’s package is designed to improve working conditions for our members. Our proposals
are aimed at addressing wages, travel, meal, safety and quality of life issues.

The parties are scheduled to conduct the next round of negotiations in New York City on
November 19%, 2019. During the interim the Union’s bargaining committee will continue its

work in caucus and the lines of communication with the Company remain open.

Bulletins and other official information concerning these negotiations will be distributed to keep
you updated.

In Unity,

Your NABET-CWA Bargaining Committee
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